MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – May 21, 2012 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn ( A quorum is present.)  and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 7:30 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 5/17/12 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the citizens, the agenda was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail.” 
MINUTES: Motion by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the TB minutes of 4/24/12 as distributed. Motion to approve carried 3-0.  

PUBLIC INPUT: *Supervisor Hefty reported that he sold the old town lawnmower for $125 after contributing some parts and labor to repair it. His work for the town is appreciated! * In response to R. Ringgenberg’s request that gravel be added to the shoulders of Erb Rd., he learned that the Town Patrolman has scheduled that work after the completion of the  repair work on Erb Rd. *The Spring Cleanup will be held on Saturday, June 9, 2012. Additional trash may be placed at the roadside. Regular trash and recycling pickup will be conducted on Friday, June 8, as usual. 
ROBERT VOHS/INDIAN MOUND TRAIL/PRELIMINARY DISCUSSION – HARD CIDER PRODUCTION/TASTING ROOM:
Proposal: R. Vohs gave an overview of his proposal to make hard cider from the hybrid apples grown on the 400 trees in the orchard on his property. In the existing ‘store’ on the property, he plans to sell apples, hard cider, etc. and include a tasting room where a small sample of the hard cider could be consumed before purchasing. Jim Lindemann, his partner with experience in fermenting fruit for beverages, would assist him. The hard cider would contain 6-8 % alcohol. 
Permits Required: Among the variety of permits needed for this business from the State and Federal government, a liquor license from the Town would be required according to the State Department of Revenue Alcohol Enforcement. The TB does have a single liquor license available to grant at this time and provided an overview of the town liquor license requirements.
Zoning: According to Roger Lane, Dane County Zoning Administrator, the property was issued B-1 spot zoning on July 1, 1997, rezone petition 6812, for the front two buildings on the lot. The remainder of the property is zoned A-1 zoning. The zoning in effect now would be adequate for the proposed use in the front two buildings. If the use were to expand from the fruit/vegetable stand/tasting room, rezoning would be required.  Rezone Petition No. 6812 stated that only those uses listed under 10.11(2)(a) of the Dane County Zoning Ordinance be permitted, “Retail sales or retail service businesses including related services but not including sales, servicing or repair of motor vehicles or any business or service for which the items offered for sale or which require services are stored , parked or displayed outside of a building, except as provided by this ordinance. The rezoned area shall also be subject to the following conditions. 

1. That there is to be no customer parking on the cul-de-sac and to include the parking area shown on the site plan dated April 15, 1997. 

Comments: In general, the TB seemed in agreement with the proposal, cautioning that the business would have to maintain the rural character of the town with minimal traffic, noise, etc. After the various State and Federal requirements are fulfilled, the property owner could apply for a liquor license from the town.

STATE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION DRAFT OF PROPOSED CHANGES TO US HWY. 18/151:

DISCUSSION ONLY: In response to the request for the opinion of the TB on the proposed changes to US Highway 18/151 – to close all at-grade accesses, the TB listed these points for a letter to the State DOT. Due to recent changes to the layout of the proposed frontage roads on the north and south of the highway, the TB wants more time to consider the issues and will review the draft letter at the June TB meeting. 
1. All new roads constructed in the town shall be restricted to 45 m.p.h. and designed for that slower speed. 

2. All new frontage roads constructed in the town shall be constructed to the heavy-duty standards in case truck traffic from the two quarries must travel on any of the new town roads after the at-grade access points are terminated. 

3. No new town roads or portions thereof, shall be built as a town road when the property can be served by single or shared private driveways. (Doescher and Miller properties)

4. No interchange at CTH J. At the time of construction of the proposed changes to US Highway 18/151, the TB may consider permitting heavier trucks on town roads. 

5. When new town roads are required, the new town roads shall be routed the shortest distance possible, as close to the existing highway as possible, with the minimum negative impacts on farmland, residential properties and other natural resources.

For the Disch and VonEschen properties, the residents seemed to prefer the new town road to travel on the northern edge of the Disch property and to angle southeasterly towards Verona with the road angled in such a way that the lights from the vehicles traveling east to west  will not shine directly onto the VonEschen property. 

6. Route the new town road between the existing highway and the northern edge of the Ringgenberg quarry. If that is unfeasible due to the proximity of the quarry to the existing highway, route the new road on existing roads. For example, in the case of the Ringgenberg quarry, follow Ringgenberg Rd. to the east and then to the north to the highway, rather than by building a new road alongside of the existing road destroying portions of several farm fields in the process. 
7. Build the proposed frontage road from CTH PD to CTH J to the heavy-duty standards.
Driveway Permit pART 1 & 2/n. sCHULTZ/kELLESVIG sT./sEC. 6: motion by Eloranta/Hefty to approve Driveway Permit Part 1 & 2 with the following conditions: the requirement for 5% slope in the first 20’ of the driveway is waived; the driveway shall be constructed to maintain a 10% slope over the length of the driveway; and the requirement for a dip in the driveway to catch drainage remains. Discussion: Due to the short length of the driveway. the lot terrain and the minimal traffic on the cul-de-sac, the requirement to slope the driveway 5% from the point where the driveway intersects the public road surface for a minimum of 20 feet from the public road surface is found to be impractical, unnecessary and waived. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
plan commission membership: motion by Eloranta/Schwenn to reappoint Plan Commission members Jim Hanson, Carol Statz and Denise Sullivan to three-year appointments to the Plan Commission. Discussion: In Wisconsin Towns Association (WTA) trainings, the composition of a town plan commission has been described as consisting of 5-7 town citizens, (Sec. 60.62(4) Wis. Statutes. Historically, the Town of Springdale has had a Plan Commission of 9 members. In consultation with WTA , it was recommended that the town move to a seven or five member commission. Due to the retirement of a Plan Commission member, effective 2012, the Plan Commission consists of 8 members at this time. The TB agreed to maintain 8 members until such time that a  member resigns. Motion carried to reappoint 3-0, 8;45 p.m.
appointment of weed commissioner: MOTION to reappoint Eric Birschbach as Weed Commissioner. Discussion: 
E. Birschbach has volunteered to continue in this volunteer capacity and is happy to answer citizen questions re: weed management.
Motion carried 3-0. 

plan AMENDMENTS per recommendation of the plan commission/TOWN ATTORNEY COMMENTS:
MOTION by Eloranta/Schwenn to approve the amendments to the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan as recommended for approval by the PC with the changes suggested by the Town Attorney. Discussion: At the April TB meeting, he PC recommended changes were reviewed. In the May TB meeting, the changes recommended by the Town Attorney were reviewed. A copy of the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan as amended shall be posted on the town website and filed in the Springdale Town Hall. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
ordinance/extend term of elected officials due to change in annual meeting date by state law: motion by Hefty/Schwenn to adopt the ordinance to extend the term of office of elected officials by one week due to recent state law changes in Act 115. Discussion: Instead of the term of the current town officials expiring on the second Tuesday in April, 2013, the term shall be extended by one week to expire on the third Tuesday in April, 2013.  Motion carried 3-0. 
assessor’s contract – amendments for electronic record requirements: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the Addendum to the Assessment Maintenance Contract between the Town of Springdale and Gardiner Appraisal Service, LLC, dated Oct. 10, 2010, to meet the standards of the Wisconsin Department of Revenue for electronic records. Discussion: The town will pay an additional $3,150 in 2012 and $3150 in 2013 for the creation of a computer file for all drawings of buildings assessed in the town and a color digital picture and computer file of all pictures of each assessed parcel. Motion carried 3-0. 
Amendments to Town Patrolman contract due to changes in state law: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the modifications to the Town Patrolman’s contract in retirement and health insurance benefits. Discussion: The modifications were mandated by state law to the retirement and health insurance benefits. It amounts to an approximate $5000.00 cut in salary. ARTICLE VI  BENEFITS shall read: 
1. RETIREMENT. The Employer agrees to pay the Employer’s share and the Employee agrees to pay the Employee’s share of the Wisconsin State Retirement benefit. These moneys shall be paid directly to the Wisconsin Employee Trust Fund for credit in the Employee’s name.

2. HEALTH INSURANCE. The Employer agrees that the Employee and their dependents may elect to become members of a health plan made available and approved by the Employer. The Employer agrees to pay up to one thousand two hundred sixteen dollars and nineteen cents ($1216.19) per month for employees desiring the “family HMO plan.” Motion to amend carried 3-0.
dcco amendment – mineral extraction permits- cup process: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the changes to the mineral extraction permitting process. Motion carried 3-0. 
Bills: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to pay the bills. Motion carried 3-0. 
Adjourn/Time: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0. 

Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson
